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Dear friends, 

October is upon us and the Harvest Thanksgiving season is in full swing, I hope that I will have seen 

quite a few of you at our Harvest services and Suppers – they are great gatherings of friends and 

neighbours,  with good food, singing and company. There is much to be thankful for this autumn after 

such a poor start in the spring. The trees are heavy laden with beech mass, ash keys and acorns, black-

berries and rowan berries. It will be a feast for the wild life later on in the year. So as our thoughts turn 

to dark nights and colder weather let us not forget those people who are not able to keep warm, have a 

safe home or have enough food or clean water to drink. We remember the elderly, or vulnerable 

neighbours, children; and those on the edges of our communities, the disabled, housebound and lonely. 

They all deserve a friendly face to speak with and have care. If you know someone in need do visit 

them. Of course, we also think of those in other countries. Syria and her surrounding countries are at the 

top of the list at the moment. If you are able, please consider giving to one of the charities helping chil-

dren and refugees, or Shelterbox as they send out boxes for those who have lost homes and family and 

are in desperate need. 

We give thanks for all our children and grandchildren, and those who are hard at work in education. It is 

good to know that we have a new Youth Club once a month at the Ashwater Parish Hall. The Fine Kettle 

of Fish and AYM are now launched with a busy programme of events for the next 3 months. If you are 

able to share some time volunteering to help the Youth organisers we would love to hear from you. 

(01409 211205) Giving young people a good start in life and keeping them doing activities in and for 

their communities is good for all of us - good example is the giving of gifts by the children  of     Ashwa-

ter school to the older generation . I give thanks to all who give of their time in voluntary work and 

praise God for them, they are valued as a golden thread in our communities, work which goes unseen 

and unrewarded. Thank you! 

Blessings 

Jane 



 

Sunday Services in October 
 

6th October 

Nineteenth Sunday after Trinity 
Ashwater 9. 30 Morning Worship 

Beaworthy 6. 30pm Evensong BCP 

Clawton 10. 30 Holy Communion 

Halwill 11.00 Morning Worship 

  2.00pm Baptism 

Tetcott  5.30pm  Tea and Informal Worship 

 
OT  Habakkuk 1:1-4;2:1-4 

NT  2 Timothy 1: 1-14 

Gospel  Luke 17: 5-10 

 

 

13th October 

Twentieth Sunday after Trinity 
Ashwater 9. 30 Holy Communion 

Beaworthy 6.30pm. Harvest, with Buffet 

      Supper 

Clawton 10.30 Morning Worship 

Halwill 11.00 Holy Communion 
 

OT  2 Kings 5: 1-3, 7-15c 

NT  2 Timothy 2: 8-15 

Gospel  Luke 17: 11-19 

 

 

20th October 

Twentyfirst Sunday after Trinity 
Ashwater 9. 30 Family Worship 

Beaworthy Service at Halwill 

Clawton 10.30 Holy Communion 

Halwill 11.00 Morning Worship 
OT  Genesis 32: 22-31 

NT  2 Timothy 3: 14-4:5 

Gospel  Luke 18: 1-8 

 

 

27th October 

Bible Sunday 
Ashwater 9. 30 Morning Worship 

Beaworthy 11.00 Morning Worship 

Clawton 10.30 Let’s Get Together 

Halwill 11.00 Morning Worship 
 

OT  Isaiah 45: 22-end 

NT  Romans 15: 1-6 

Gospel  Luke 4: 16-24 

 

 

There is a mid-week service of Holy 

Communion at Halwill at 10am on 

Wednesdays 9th and 23rd October. 

All Welcome 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 Prayers for the Harvest Season 

God of love, 

We thank you for your gifts in creation: 

For our world, 

And the heavens which tell of your glory; 

For our land, its beauty and its resources, 

And for the rich heritage we enjoy. 

We pray: 

For those who make decisions about the resources of the earth, 

That we may all use your gifts responsibly; 

For those who work on the land and sea, in city and industry, 

That we may enjoy the fruits of their labours 

And marvel at your creation. 

For artists , scientist and visionaries, 

That through their work we may see creation afresh. 

We pray: 

Giving thanks for giving us life, 

And for all who enrich our experience. 

We hold before you all those who are deprived of fullness of life,  

prisoners , refugees , those who struggle  through lack of food or shelter, 

those who are unwell and those who tend and care for them. 

We pray: 

For those in politics, medical science , social and relief work, 

And especially  for the local food banks. 

For all your Churches in the Ashwater Benefice ,  

and for the ‘United Churches’ movement.  

We give thanks that you have called us to celebrate your creation. 

Give us reverence for life in your world. 

May your word strengthen us to love as you love us, 

As we ask you, Creator God, to bring us new life, 

Jesus,  Redeemer to renew us, 

And the Holy Spirit  to strengthen and Guide us.        Amen 

 

Adapted from a New Zealand Prayer Book by Jim Williams 



  Don’t miss out. . .  

 

  Breakfast and |Tea 

 

 

 

 

 

And Finally. . . 

 

As official Quality Controller, it was Gerald’s duty 

personally to sample all the cakes at the Halwill 

Harvest Tea. He was delighted to discover that, 

without exception, they were simply excellent. 

Big Breakfast 
Arscott Hall, Tetcott  

5th October  
From 8.30am to 11.00 am  

 
Adults £6  

Children £3  
For more information, ring 

01409 271381  
All proceed to Tetcott 

Church  
 

Operation Christmas Child, a project of Samaritan’s Purse 
This is the world’s largest children’s Christmas project, devoted to spreading 

love, joy and smiles to children in parts of the world who really need them - 

in Africa, Eastern Europe, Central Europe and Central Asia. Why not 

(perhaps with others) fill a shoebox with a small toy, pens, pencils, notepad, 

toothbrush, flannel, comb gloves, etc.The filled boxes have to be taken to 

Black Torrington in early November, before being forwarded to a larger col-

lection centre. Ring Christina Long (221577) for more details 

ShelterBox – Syria Appeal – Ashwater Harvest Supper 

As well as raising money for the Church Tower and Fabric Fund, the Ashwater PCC have decided to contribute proceeds from 

their Harvest Supper on 7th October to ShelterBox.  This is a Cornish charity that provides emergency shelter and lifesaving sup-

plies for families around the world who are affected by disasters, at the time when they need it the most. 

The ShelterBox solution in disaster response is as simple as it is effective: the essentials that a family needs to survive in the im-

mediate aftermath of a disaster are delivered in ‘the box’. Each large, green ShelterBox typically contains a disaster relief tent for 

an extended family, blankets, groundsheets, water storage and filtration equipment, cooking utensils, a basic tool kit, a children’s 

activity pack and other vital items. 

ShelterBox has launched a Syria Refugee Appeal.  As Syria’s civil war continues to escalate, many forms of violence and hard-

ship continue to befall thousands of families. The Syrian Red Crescent say there are around 2.5 million internally displaced peo-

ple. ShelterBox (working with Solidarités International, a humanitarian organisation) brings lifesaving winter kits to displaced 

people and refugees.  ShelterBox has already supplied boxes to over 4,500 families and is aiming to assist a further 5,000 as win-

ter approaches.  If you wish to contribute to this good cause, buy your tickets to our Harvest Supper from the Ashwater Village 

Shop, pre-book tickets from Ali Rowe on 211222 or send your donation (payable to ShelterBox) to Ali Rowe, Henford, Ashwa-

ter EX21 5DA. 


